SHADE TREE COMMISSION
MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 14, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Howard Rutledge in the Council Room of the Borough
Building on September 14, 2015 at 8:30 am.

ATTENDANCE: Wellsboro Shade Tree Commission Members present were Howard Rutledge, Peter
Herres, Vicki Fox, Scott Nichols and Robert McCarthy Ir. Also present were Borough Manager Daniel K
Strausser and Water & Sewer Clerk Teresa Marshall.

MINUTES: Peter Herres made the motion to accept the minutes for July 13, 2015 as written and Robert
McCarthy 2™, Passed

MCDONALD'’S TREE SPECIES REPLACEMENT: An e-mail from Dane’s Lawn Care was entered into record.
He will be replacing the trees on the creek side to a tree that will meet the canopy requirements.

TREE VITALIZE — TREE PRUNING GRANT: The proposal plan has been sent to them and Steve Hoover will
sign off on the application. A meeting was scheduled to review last week but there has been no
response yet.

EMERAL ASH BORER SUPPRESSION PROJECT: Peter Herres has sent an e-mail to DCNR refusing the
money for injecting the Ash trees. We will be removing and the replacing the trees. Most of them too
small for injection.

PERMITS: Julie Wetherbee at 46 East Ave had a Norway Maple Cut down on the Bacon Street Side of
the property.

ADJOURN: A motion was made by Scott Nichols to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Vicki Fox.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 am.

The minutes were respectfully submitted byL%
Teresa Marshall




